

CHARLES D. BAKER

KARYN E. POLITO LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

MIKE KENNEALY SECRETARY OF HOUSING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

## Commonwealth of Massachusetts Division of Professional Licensure Board of Registration of Allied Mental Health and Human Services Professions

1000 Washington Street, Suite 710 Boston, Massachusetts 02118

EDWARD A. PALLESCHI UNDERSECRETARY OF CONSUMER AFFAIRS AND BUSINESS REGULATION

LAYLA R. D'EMILIA COMMISSIONER, DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

## **Emergency Policy on Home Study and Online Programming**

At its meeting on April 17, 2020, the Board of Registration of Allied Mental Health and Human Services Professions voted to issue the following policy:

Because of the current declared state of emergency in Massachusetts, for the 2019-2021 licensing cycle only, the Board will suspend and not enforce its "Use of Home Study and On-Line Programs to Meet the Continuing Education Requirements: Policy No.: 07-02" so that licensees may complete all required continuing education through home study or online programming.

TELEPHONE: (617) 701-8600 FAX: (617) 701-8652 TTY/TDD: (617) 701-8645 http://www.mass.gov/dpl